
LETTER TO THE EDITOR

Reply

The authors would like to thank Dr Evereklioglu for his
detailed correspondence in connection with our recent
review. It was not our intention to denegrate the role of
Dr Behçet or other authors in any way by the use of the
term Adamantiades syndrome. Nor was it our intention
to mislead the reader with respect to the preferred term
being Behçet’s syndrome. However, as Dr Evereklioglu

states, there has been a significant number of articles
which have used this term and hence it was felt
appropriate to make reference to it.

We hope the above, together with the details provided
by Dr Evereklioglu, clarifies the situation and will
enable the reader to make an informed decision.
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